## NACBA, Alamo Chapter Minutes of Meeting: June 9, 2011 at 11:30 a.m. Christ Episcopal Church, San Antonio, TX

<u>Officers Attending:</u> Chris DiSabato, Vice President; Debbie Vignes, Treasurer, and Dave Thomas, Secretary.

<u>Members Attending:</u> Bill Edwards, Butch Gerfers, Rick Gonzales, Norm Hils, Jerry Kirkpatrick, Darla Nelson, and Donna Shreve.

<u>Others Attending:</u> Gene Hill, Speaker; Margie Simms, Reconciliation; and Carolyn Tuley, First Presbyterian.

Vice President Chris welcomed us to the meeting and opened with a blessing.

## **Reports/Action Items:**

- 1. Minutes of the May 12, 2011 Chapter Meeting were presented and approved.
- 2. Debbie Vignes provided the May Treasurer's report, with an opening balance of \$2,277.06. Receipts were \$60.00 member dues and 91¢ Interest. One expenditure for website: \$270. May ending balance \$2,067.97 plus \$10.00 in the business shares account.
- 3. Vice President Chris acknowledged and thanked the outgoing officers: Jodie Sell, President; Dave Thomas, Secretary; and Debbie Vignes, Treasurer. He then announced the incoming officers elected at last month's meeting: Butch Gerfers, Treasurer; Darla Nelson, Vice President; and Dave Thomas, President. Dave then acknowledged Chris for his term as Vice President.

**Program:** Gene Hill, CPA and retired IRS officer with 34 years of government service.

Gene provided a PowerPoint presentation with handouts on Tax Updates affecting churches and religious organizations. He discussed these items in greater detail, allowing for questions and answers during the presentation:

- Resources and sites for helpful information
- Tax Law Updates between July 2010 July 2011
- New IRS Rulings and/or Announcements
- New Court Decisions

Gene mentioned, due to so many phishing links, the IRS will no longer communicate externally by email. If they need to contact you, they will use USPS mail.

<u>Next Meeting:</u> There will not be a regular meeting in July. The new officers will meet to plan the next administrative year. The August meeting will be announced by email at a later date.

Respectfully submitted,

David Thomas, Secretary